Mr. L. V. Brown,
Lowe & Campbell Athletic Goods Co.,
1509 Baltimore Ave.,
Kansas City 8, Mo.

Dear Red:

I acknowledge receipt of the jerseys which came Saturday morning. I have turned them over to Dean Nesmith for safekeeping and am asking that he check the sizes with some of the boys to see just how suitable they will be for a team. As soon as I have this information I will set about trying to dispose of them for you.

Since our physical conditioning program has been in I have not been getting out of town for anything, save yesterday morning when we met in Kansas City at the Hotel Continental with the Big Six basketball coaches, or should I say the Big Five, because Kansas Aggies will not have a basketball team this year due to the military taking over the gymnasium.

Thanks for your good wishes regarding the family.

Mrs. Allen reported a very happy visit with the Lowe-Campbell family.

Sincerely yours,.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH